My wife, Judy, and I became empty nesters in 2019, selling our home in Florida and relocating to our piece of paradise on Waccamaw Trail in June 2020. As full-time residents, I always look forward to meeting more of my neighbors and learning more about our community. I bring a great 'can do' attitude and would like to assist in maintaining and improving the value and beauty of our properties and common areas.

I have previously been on a Board representing under-represented migrant workers with the National Farm Workers Ministry. My history includes working with the public selling VW auto parts; representing U.S. Coast Guard aviation as a crew member and mechanic; giving tours of U.S. Coast Guard Rescue C-130 aircraft to the public at air shows; and I had the privilege of serving on the U.S. Coast Guard Icebreaker Polar Sea, fulfilling my youthful dreams from 1982-1985. I retired after 20 years of service in the U.S. Coast Guard.

I also spent 15 years performing installation of cable, phone, and internet at BrightHouse for business and residential customers. In addition, I spent three years providing 24/7 care to a family member with dementia. I thoroughly enjoy the gift of helping and giving.

I am seeking your nomination to the CCRHOA Board. I look forward to learning and becoming more involved with our community.